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REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES
For May 10, 2012 
	Introduction

and

Roll Call
	1.  The Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:00 p.m.  President Craig Ford presided at the meeting held at the Gadsden Administrative Complex Board Room.  
     Members present:  Daniel Castillo, Craig Ford, Maria Saenz, and Jennifer Viramontes.    Board member Gloria Irigoyen arrived at 5:10. 

	Pledge &

Mission Statement
	2.  The Pledge of Allegiance and the pledge to the New Mexico flag were led by President Ford.  President Ford read the Mission Statement.   

	Superintendent's

Report
	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

       A.  Superintendent’s Report
             Superintendent Yturralde said that he had attended a Bridge meeting where they shared information on a study done by UNM on the effects and success rates of students that take Dual Credit courses.  He said that 29% of Gadsden students have to take remedial courses when attending college, which is down from 70%.   

	Board President
	B.  President: 
      President Ford congratulated the service pin recipients and the retirees those in attendance and those that were not able to attend.  

	Board Member’s  Reports
	C.  Board Members:   
      Vice-President Saenz said she was glad to hear the results of the study done by UNM.  Ms. Saenz said she enjoyed the GMS School Ambassadors presentation done at the GPAC meeting and hopes that principals will look into this program for their schools. She complimented Gadsden M.S. staff for this program on anti-bullying.     
      Mrs. Viramontes thanked and congratulated the service pin recipients and the retirees.  Mrs. Viramontes thanked STE Principal Yturralde for encouraging her to serve on the PTO and on the Board.  She wished him well in his retirement.  She said she had attended the district track meet at CHS and received a wonderful compliment from an official on how well everyone, coaches, teachers, students, at Gadsden always treat people.
      Mr. Castillo congratulated the retirees and the service pin recipients and thanked them for their service.    

	
	     Ms. Irigoyen apologized for arriving late.  

	Student 
Representative
	D.  Student Representative Adrian Llañez reported that the GHS Track hosted a track meet.  The girls performed well and qualified for state competition.  He congratulated the ROTC on their state championship.  Jessica Gonzalez, a senior, won the first prize for the NM 2nd Congressional District Art Competition.  She will travel to Washington, D.C. to display her art work in the Capitol building.

	Personnel 
Report
	E. The personnel report is included for the Board’s information with no action required.                                         

	Approval 
of the Agenda
	4.  Mr. Castillo made a motion to approve the agenda.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.

	School Board 
Minutes
	5.   Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the minutes for the April 26, 2012 board meeting.   Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.       

	Consent 
Agenda
	6.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the consent agenda.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.    

	    Open Forum
	7.  Open Forum:  None

	Action 
	8.  Action Items: 

	Santa Teresa and La Union Elementary Attendance Zones 


	A. Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the attendance zones for La Union Elementary and Santa Teresa Elementary.   Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried

	Resolution for Santa
Teresa Six Graders
	B. Ms. Irigoyen made a motion to approve the Resolution for the Santa Teresa Elementary Six Graders.  The current Santa Teresa Elementary fifth graders will have the option to stay and finish their sixth grade year at STE or transfer to La Union Elementary.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried

	Anthony Charter School Budget 
	C. Superintendent Yturralde presented the Anthony Charter School Budget.  Administration from the Anthony Charter School was not present.  Due to lack of a motion, action on the item died. 

	Discussion 
	9.  Discussion Items:   

	Quarterly Budget Report for the Quarter Ended March 31, 2012 
	A. Steve Suggs, the District’s Interim Deputy Superintendent and CFO, gave the Board an overview of the Quarterly Budget Report for the Quarter Ending March 31, 2011.  

	2012-2013 Transportation Contract
	B. Associate Superintendent Richard Chavez presented to the Board the proposed transportation contract for the 2012-2013 school year.  Mr. Chavez said that the budget includes $394,806.00 for purchase and rental fees and $4,277,262.00 for services. Mr. Chavez answered questions from the Board regarding busing schedules and fuel costs.    

	Student Handbook 
	C. Handbook committee members Mrs. Grace Marquez, Mr. Nick Wohlgemuth, Mrs. Quiñones, and Mrs. Dominguez were present to review the revisions to the handbook.    The Board recommended a few changes to be in line with board policies.  The Board asked for the cell phone information in reference to “during their scheduled lunch” not be deleted and that it needs to reflect what is in the policy.  The changes will be made and presented for approval at the next board meeting.  

	 Adjourn
	10.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 5:39 p.m.                      
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